
 

18th June 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Winners from the Vocabulary Parade  

Thank you once again to all our children and staff who went to tremendous efforts in designing 
their vocabulary parade outfits.  We all had such a great time last Friday in the park sharing the 
meaning of all our words. 

Children in school were recognised for their outstanding efforts and received their prizes today.  
Well done to everyone who took part. 

Spelling Shed Winners

Congratulations to our top speller this week ‘Ibrahim Mohammed’ (Class 2) with an incredible 
21,071,872 points. Amazing determination! 
Keep practising children! 

The Spelling Bee will now take place on the 1st of July.  Teachers have been given the spellings for 
children to learn and these will be given out next week.  So get practising to win the competition 
and have your name printed on the School Spelling Shield! 

Times Tables Rock Stars  

Stats for the last two weeks 

Class 5 -  80% using TTRS 
Class 12 -  37% using TTRS 
Class 4 -  23% using TTRS 

Well done to Saif Khan (Class 4) for the most correct answers with 1542! 

ATTENDANCE 

Well done to classes 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7,  8, 9, 10 and 11 for achieving over 96% attendance last week.  
A SUPERB well done to classes 4 and 11 for achieving 100% 

Place Winners Total points awarded for 
correct spellings

1st Class 2 21,086,402

2nd Class 12 21,071,872

3rd Class 8 14,344,500



 

Public Health Announcement 

To keep our school community as safe as possible particularly with the increases in our area of the 
new Delta variant and to ensure that we can keep children in school and avoid any bubble closures 
PLEASE can parents continue to: 

• take your children for a PCR test if they are showing any of the main symptoms and if they feel 
unwell in any way. 

• keep your child off school if someone in your household is going for a test or they have been in 
close contact to someone who has tested positive 

• follow the Stage 3 Government guidance  https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-
response-spring-2021/covid-19-response-spring-2021-summary 

• wear face coverings on school grounds (unless exempt) 
• socially distance at drop off and pick up staggered times 
• report all positive PCR tests to covid@alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk  

We thank all our families for their continued support  

Domestic Violence  

Domestic violence or abuse can happen to anyone. Find out how to recognise the signs and where 
to get help. 
Domestic violence can happen against anyone, and anybody can be an abuser. 
Please find attached more information about Oldham’s Domestic Abuse Helpline. 

COVID Test results - REMINDER 

A reminder to parents to send any results to us directly regarding COVID test results.  
This email is covid@alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk 
If you receive a negative or positive result anytime (including the weekend AND over the  
Holidays) please email the details to the above.  The sooner we are informed the  
sooner we can allow your child back into school or take action (with the advice from 
public health) for a bubble/class of children that may need to isolate.  We can then  
inform parents if required. 
We thank all parents for the immediate responses we have had.  You have certainly worked with 
staff to support the safety of children and staff with high levels of communication. 
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